
 

Dear Praying Friends & Supporters,

In His Service,

Justin Hayes

Fall 2017

September is always a month of beginings.  After a long and hot 
summer, it is always a breath of fresh air to get back to normal life 
and normal temperatures.  Gideon and Silas had a great start to 
the school year.  We hosted a group of six young adults, all in their 
twenties, who were taking a month and visiting missionaries all 
over Europe in an effort to cultivate a larger burden for missions.  
These young people were a huge blessing and encouragement  to 
us personally and to our ministry.  They were able to hand out many 
gospel tracts as well as perform special music on Sunday.  I pray 
that would use them in a great way.

October and November were months of spiritual preparation 
for our church.  We spent a lot of time teaching on missions and 
missions giving.  We were preparing for our second anniversary 
as a church followed by our first Missions Conference.  The day we 
celebrated our second anniversary was also the first time we took 
the Lord’s Supper as a church.  It was a beautiful day of fellowship 
as we remembered what God has done for us over these two years 
of ministry.  The week after our anniversary we hosted our first 
missions conference.  This was the first experience for the majority 
of our church attenders to spend time with a missionary and to 
understand how missions work is funded.  The Copa family was a 
huge blessing to us and we looked forward to partnering with them 
as they reach Morrocans with the gospel.

December was for us as I am sure it is for all of you, chaotic!!  We had 
many  ministry opportunities and school opportunities to share Christ, the 
reason for the season.  One of the great joys of the Christmas season is that 
people are much more receptive to talk about Jesus.  Thank you so much 
for all that you do to enable us to live here to reach these amazing people!


